
 

 

 

This coming weekend, on Saturday 15 September, it is the Feast Day of Our Lady of 

Dolours (or Our Lady of Sorrows).  

At school, we’ll celebrate with Mass on Friday 14 September 9am - (Everyone is, of 

course, welcome). 

On the weekend, on Sunday 16 September 10.30am, we will celebrate as a parish at 

Mass. After this Mass, everyone is invited to a special lunch with exciting 

entertainment. I note that our OLD School Band will be performing at 12.45pm. 

The Catholic Church recognises that Our Lady (ie Jesus’ mother) experienced seven 

profound sorrows during her life on Earth. The seven pictures below depict the seven 

sorrows of Mary. Can you identify what each sorrow is? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OLD Feast Day, Sunday 16 September 2018:  

Everyone is warmly invited to a day of excitement coming up in three weeks on Sunday 

16 September 2018.  

Following are the important times / events on during this day:  

- Fr Jim and Bishop David Walker will celebrate Mass at 10.30am  

- 12pm BBQ  

- Following the BBQ, there will be various ‘performances’ by students and parishioners 

etc (OLD School Band 12.45pm)  

Don’t Forget the OLD School Feast Day Mass Friday 14 September 9am:  

Parents and Friends are warmly invited to the OLD ‘whole-school’ Feast Day Mass, 

Friday 14 September 9am.  

COMING EVENTS   

September 

Thurs 13 Fiver for a Farmer 

Fri 14  OLD Feast Day Mass  

Sun 16 OLD Feast Day Mass 

10.30am 

Wed 19 Pizza Lunch Day 

Fri 21  OLD Official 

Community Garden opening 

9am 

 Mon 24 Creative Arts 

Festival 

Thurs 27 Yr 5 Book 

presentation  

Fri 28 Term 3 Concludes 

October 

Mon 15 Term 4 Commences 

Summer Uniform Change 

over  

Sat 27– Sun 28 Band Camp 

December 

Wed 19 Term 4 Concludes 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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The Principal’s Piece  

https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 
 

 
Congratulations to Genevieve and Dominic: 

Genevieve and Dominic represented OLD School superbly at last week’s Diocesan Cluster Athletics Carnival, Narrabeen. 

It’s rather exciting that Dominic has now progressed to the Polding Carnival for the discus throwing event. Interestingly, I 

commented to Dominic on the playground after his success that he must have been practising hard over the past few weeks 

in the lead up; his reply, “I hadn’t thrown a discus since last year!”  

Well done, Genevieve and Dominic. 

Official Opening of the Ferguson Lane Community Garden:  

I am really pleased to finally announce the official opening of the Ferguson Lane Community Garden:  

Friday Sept 21 – 9am  

Everyone is warmly invited to a special Smoking Ceremony that will commence in our school grounds at 9am.  At this 

ceremony, we will welcome our Mayor, Ms Gail Giles-Gidney, and many other dignitaries. 

Summer Uniform Change-over:  

The date for ‘change over’ to summer uniform is 15 October 2018. (This will be brought forward in the event that hotter than 

usual weather is experienced towards the end of Term 3. Notification of changes will be communicated in the newsletter).  

 

O.L.D. Wellbeing Support Team 

Our Lady of Dolours is a PBL (positive behaviour for learning) school. As mentioned in previous newsletters, a PBL school is 

dedicated in its mission to provide quality experiences at school for all students, families and educators. To do this we have a 

shared understanding of how expected behaviours are taught. You may hear this around our school in phrases such as “to be 

our best”, “be responsible” or “we have safe and caring hands”.  

In order for staff to have shared understanding of behaviour issues, we have recently initiated a Wellbeing Support Team. 

This team is designed to ‘help out’ in shared decision-making processes.  

This team will: 

Use data to inform all decisions 

Examine any trending behaviours in our school and evaluate the effectiveness of our current policies and practices 

Develop staff consistency in the way we deal with behaviour or safety issues 

Guide staff and communicate with our community through any changes to our behaviour policies 

The Wellbeing Support Team is a collaborative venture. It will meet twice a term and has staff from across year levels 

working together so that all stages are represented. The team’s ultimate goal is to ensure that our students’ behaviour and 

our schools’ climate lead to success for all. 

Pastoral Care—Mr Sam McClean 

BE RESPONSIBLE 

 

Be Respectful Be Safe 
Be a Good  

Learner 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Creative Arts Festival  

Our Creative Arts Festival has officially been named… 

Colour My World 

Tickets are on sale through the Ticketek website: 

http://premier.ticketek.com.au/Shows/Show.aspx?

sh=COLOURMY18 

Reminder to purchase your tickets before they sell out 

This year the programs have been designed by the students 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION: 

Monday 24th September 
8.45 am:  

Students arrive at school for rehearsal at the Concourse in their sports uniform 

1.15 pm:  

After rehearsal, students may leave school at 1.15pm. Parents MUST sign their child out from their 
classroom (If someone else is picking up your child on that day, you will need to send in a note to 
the class teacher) 

5:45 pm             

Kindy students arrive at school via Ferguson Lane gate, dressed for photographs in the Library. Girls 
will be given a wrist corsage and boys a flower for their button hole on the night. Kindy parents 
leave the children in the school library with their teachers and the photographer and go to the 
concourse. NO PARENTS ALLOWED IN THE LIBRARY as the professional photographer is on a 
strict time limit to do the job. Teachers will then walk the children over to the Concourse. 

Band and Choir children arrive dressed to perform . They are to meet on the COLA at 5:45pm. A 
note will be handed out to all band and choir performers within the next week. 

6.00 pm:   

All other children arrive dressed in their full costumes via the Ferguson Lane Gate only and go 
straight to their classrooms – ONLY Kindergarten children go to the library. Parents leave their 
children with the teachers and proceed to The Concourse. Teachers then walk the children over 
to The Concourse prior to the start of their performance. 

6.30 pm:  

Concert Hall doors will be open from 6.30pm 

7.00 pm:  

Concert Starts YOU MUST BE SEATED 

We ask that there is NO PHOTOGRAPHY of any kind during the performance as this detracts from the 
experience of those in the audience. Please note the concert is filmed professionally and you have the 
opportunity to purchase the link (Information about this will be distributed next week).  

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece  

http://premier.ticketek.com.au/Shows/Show.aspx?sh=COLOURMY18
http://premier.ticketek.com.au/Shows/Show.aspx?sh=COLOURMY18


 

 

 

 

9.00 -9.15 pm:           

Concert due to finish. Each class will have a designated pick up area – this information will be given 
out in future newsletters. Teachers will hold up a sign with their class name on it.  

Kindergarten students will be picked up from the front of the stage. Please follow the directions                                                             

given on the night. 

Children in Year 5 & 6 will assist in bringing equipment back to school 

9.30 pm:           

Year 5 & 6 are to be collected and signed out from the library at school.  

VERY IMPORTANT INFORMATION: 

All students are to be signed in and out with the classroom teacher if they leave school 
early on Monday and when they arrive on Monday night.  

On Tuesday 25th September you child can have a sleep in and arrive by 11am. All children 
arriving after the 8.45am bell must be signed in by their parents at the front office. 

 

Dress rehearsal: Next Monday and Tuesday all classes will be holding a full dress rehearsal. This is a very important process for 
the teachers to check everyone has the correct costume and to give teachers enough time to make adjustments. Please bring 
your full costumes to school on Monday to keep in the classroom until your class has their dress rehearsal. Hair and make-up 
does not need to be correct for the dress rehearsal (Classroom teachers will inform their classes about hair and make-up situa-
tions for their students). 

 

Gymnastics Grant  

We have been awarded a sports grant to have an outside company come in a teach the children gymnastics. We were awarded 
this grant in Term 1 also and the children absolutely loved their lessons. Gymnastics is part of the PDHPE syllabus, however, 
teachers must have a certification in coaching before they are permitted to teach the children safe and correct methods for the 
specific skills of gymnastics. Therefore, we choose to use our grant money for expert coaches to run these sessions. This term 
the sessions will be a mix between gymnastics and obstacle courses, which have become very popular with the television series 
‘Ninja warrior’. 

 

These sessions are at no extra cost to parents as we are spending the grant money on hiring professional coaches. This session 
will be an additional sport lesson for the children the week they are scheduled in. 

 

Please see below when your child/ren will be participating in their gymnastics lessons. 

The children will need to wear their sports uniform on this day (as well as the usual sport days) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece cont. 

 THURSDAY Week 7 

6th Sept 

Week 8 

13th Sept 

Week 9 

20th Sept 

Week 10 

27th Sept 

Session 1 

11.40-12.10 

Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 & 6 

Session 2 

12.10-12.40 

Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 & 6 



 

 

 

  

Social justice / Mission talk: Last Thursday I was fortunate enough to be invited to speak at the Northern Beaches Social        
Justice / Mission Day. This is a day where Stage 3 (Year 5 and 6) students from Northern Beaches diocesan schools come         
together to listen to speakers about a specific social justice theme. They then work with their Parish members to create Social 
Justice initiatives that they will lead, based on the information they have heard. This year’s theme was education and I was able 
to speak about my work in Cambodia to assist with the education of rural children. During the day I was excited to meet an 
amazing young man, Jack Berne, who is a Year 4 student at St John The Baptists School, Freshwater. He initiated and has led 
‘Fiver for a Farmer’ and has now raised over $1 million (his original goal was $20k). The stage 3 children heard that anyone can 
make a difference in the world – all you need is an idea, a passion and determination. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cambodia school holiday teacher project  During Week 10 I will be taking a few days long service leave to head over to         
Cambodia to set up a new project I am working on. For the first time I will be bringing over a couple of teachers from our       
diocesan schools to establish a holiday camp for the children and to ‘teach the teachers’. Miss Nicole Adeline will actually be one 
of the teachers coming with me – on the last day of term I will actually be video calling 1B to show them where their teachers 
will be spending the holidays and so they can meet the children they have been making cards and writing letters to this year.  

One of the most important aspects of these children’s lives in rural Cambodia is education and my goal is to upskill the teachers 
to enhance the minimal time children spend at school (school hours for primary students is only 2-3 hours a day). Many       
teachers, especially English teachers, in rural villages have their job because they are able to speak English, not because they 
have any training at University. Many of these English teachers did not even graduate from high school. By establishing this   
annual program I hope to make an impact on what happens inside the classrooms and change the future of the Cambodian   
children. When we travel to Cambodia, we will be doing many amazing things – including shopping with 35 children for their 
new school supplies and uniforms (this is such a fun but exhausting experience in a Cambodian market!). If you would like to find 
out more about my new project or how to assist please visit and like my Facebook page: Gifts for Change 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece cont. 



 

 

 

  

Growth Mindset in Mathematics:  In Week 6, I wrote about my online study about Mindset Mathematics led by Professor Jo 
Boaler. I hope my last piece about ‘maths anxiety’ gave you food for thought and may have altered the way you spoke about 
Maths around your child/ren. This week I learnt about the brain and brain plasticity and would like to share it with you. The 
main message from this week’s lecture was that there is no such thing as a ‘Maths brain’ or ‘maths gift’…nobody is born knowing 
maths and nobody is born lacking the ability to learn maths. But unfortunately, Maths is the subject that most people have the 
most ‘fixed mindset’ and people believe they either can or can’t do maths. Carol Dweck (the leading researcher in Growth   
Mindset) has discovered that 40% of children held a damaging fixed mindset around Mathematics. Children with a fixed mindset 
in Mathematics are more likely to give up on things easily, lack resilience when problem solving and hold the belief they can’t do 
Maths. The most powerful thing we (parents and teachers) can teach our children is the word ‘yet’…I can’t do this problem yet. 
A vital part of being a good Mathematician is the ability to persevere, be creative and be resilient. We need to teach our children 
that mistakes make our brain stronger because they are the times we can learn more about the Maths concept  - so instead of 
focusing solely on speed and rote learning Maths, try to work with your child on these important dispositions of a good       
Mathematician and developing a growth mindset.  

 

Gymnastics grant: Our Kinder – Year 2 students have been having an amazing time during their special gymnastics lesson. They 
have been developing strength, correct technique and having so much fun using a wide range of equipment. Here are some of 
our Year 2 students enjoying their lesson. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A reminder that we have three more weeks of our Gymnastics lessons for the primary classes. Please note when your child 
needs to wear their sports uniform on this extra day. 

 

    

  

 

Thursdays Week 8 

13th Sept 

Week 9 

20th Sept 

Week 10 

27th Sept 

11.40-12.40 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 and 6 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece cont. 



 

 

 

 
The Sacrament of Confirmation   

We keep the following children in our prayers as they prepare for the Sacrament of 

Confirmation: 

Lara, Brandon, Rachel, Lucas, Shenali, Tristan, Ivy, Destiny, Joshua, Nate, Xavier, Kyla, 

Noelle, Nathaniel, Anthony, Sean, Jonathan, Luca, Vincent and Da eun. 

Confirmation is one of the seven sacraments of the Catholic Church. It is the one of the three sacraments of initiation into the 

Catholic Church, the other two being Baptism and Holy Communion.  The Sacrament of Confirmation symbolises being sealed 

with the gift of the Holy Spirit, strengthening students in their faith and daily life. 

Term 3 Social Justice Focus: Fiver for a Farmer 

THIS Thursday (13th of September) we will be “Farmer Thursday” to raise money for our Australian farmers who are 
experiencing severe drought.  We will be asking for a ‘fiver for the farmers’ ($5 per family, not $5 per child).   

 

Student are asked to come dressed as a farmer for the day. 

That is, farmer mufti. 

Where will our money go?   

Rural Aid - A central point of focus to provide assistance and relief for Farmers in distress and 

poverty. 

Drought Angels - A unique service offering drought relief through support for rural families in need. A small charity run by big 

hearts. 

See the following link for more information:  https://afiverforafarmer.com.au/ 

 Money can be sent to class teachers or through Qkr 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 

http://www.ruralaid.org.au/
http://www.droughtangels.org.au/


 

 

 

 
 

Pizza Lunch 

To raise awareness about food packaging and NUDE FOOD we will be having a Pizza Lunch next Wednesday 19th of 

September.  Please see order form in the newsletter and order through the QKR App.  Thank you. 

 

All monies raised from the Pizza Lunch will go to CATHOLIC MISSION.   Catholic Mission is the international mission agency of 

the Catholic Church in Australia. Compelled by the message, life and love of Jesus Christ, Catholic Mission forms Australians 

for mission and raises funds for mission—in Australia and around the world. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Bake Sale THANK YOU! 

Thank you to the OLD school community for supporting the Year 6 Bake Sale last Friday.  We raised over $1 700!  What a 

wonderful effort by all involved.   

Thank you also to the Year 6 parents for their generosity throughout this entire experience.   

The money raised will support our Yearbook, Gift to the School and Graduation Dinner  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 Parish Mass 

Thank you to the many families of Year 2 students who went to the Year 2 Parish Mass last Sunday.  Fr Jim was the celebrant 

at this gathering and the Mass was enjoyed by all. 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 

 

Please join us for the official Opening Ceremony of 

our OLD Community Garden. 

Then 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Now 

Our official opening will take place on Friday 21 

September 2018. 

Attendees are invited to meet in the main school grounds at 

8.50am. 

Proceedings will take place from 9am with a Smoking Ceremony 

to be followed by a garden walk-through. 

We look forward to you joining us for this special event. 

 

 

Community News 
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A little cheer for Rachel and Kristoff for being awarded trophies for “Best Player” and “Coach’s  Award.” 

Player Award - Kristoff  

Coach’s Award- Rachel  

Community News 
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